Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting October 18, 1976 All three Selectmen present, Edward C. Clarke, presiding.

Before the other Selectmen arrived Dick Schacht heard a complaint from Frank Donovan about the fact that although he had been promised a deposition about some trouble he had at one of his apartments, the Chief had never delivered it to him and he had to go into court without it. He stated that he had been given one but the wrong name was on it, and although he had been promised another one it had not been given to him. Dick told him that he would talk to the other Selectmen and the chief.

Clarence Eldred of Hillsboro asked the selectmen for a letter to the Public Utilities Commission stating that they had no objection to his picking up rubbish in Antrim. The Selectmen asked how Ed Coughlan stood on this and Mr. Edred said that Ed had said that he planned to sell his business. The Selectmen told him that he would have to go to the Bennington Selectmen for permission to dump in the landfill, and that they would have to see Ed Coughlan before they could talk further on this.

The Selectmen discussed the forementioned problem and agreed that they would not do anything until they saw Ed Coughlan.

The Selectmen signed the Warrant for the Special Town Meeting in regard to Dodge City and Eric took it to the Moderator.

The proposed changes to the Zoning Ordinance were posted in the Planning Board window. The Warrant for the Biennial Election was posted and the Warrant for the special town meeting was posted.

Merle Aborn. Road Agent reported that his crew is working on the TRA project. He asked the Selectmen if it was all right if Nazer cut some wook on the upper part of Lovern's Mill Road. The Selectmen granted permission for him to cut wood for fire wood. Merle asked about fixing the road so that it could be plowed this winter. The Selectmen told him to see if his schedule would allow for this and how much will it cost. Merle will have some figures next week. Frank's Donovan's driveway was mentioned Merle feels that the Town is responsible for part of it, since it is in the ditch on the side of the road.

Merle asked if there had been allowances made for water run-off in the deeds of the Herman Sub-division of the Stacy Hill Road. Dick said that it had been done by the Planning Board and that it will be done in future instances.

The Selectmen met with Chief Craig and asked him about the Donovan problem. He said that he had never been called to that apartment about damage, only noise and he had never been in the apartment so he could not make a deposition. The Selectmen asked him to talk to Mr. Donovan to straighten out this misunderstanding and the Chief said that he would.

The Secretary was asked to call and check to see if Sue Coughlan is still enrolled in nursing school. Note: Called 10/19/1976 Sue Coughlan is still enrolled.

Note: The Selectmen met in executive session and as a result of this session Barbara Elia was appointed Tax Collector for the Town of Antrim.